AAUW Board Meeting

March 11, 2014
AAUW Board met at the.  Present were Marijo Alexander, Peggy Benzkofer, Nicole Cizik, Joyce Goetz, Sue Grove, Kathy Kester, Catherine Lemons, Jill Maxfield, Yesenia Mendoza, Ruth Monson, and Mary Kay Wilson.
Secretary’s report was approved.

Mary Kay gave the Treasurer’s update.  The Treasurer’s report is printed in the newsletter.  Mary Kay recommended that our branch keep dues at $65 for the coming year.  Motion approved to keep 2014-15 local dues at $65.  Mary Kay will bring a proposed budget to our April Board meeting.
Yesenia reported on plans for the spring banquet to be held on May 13 at the Hormel Home. She and Carla Anderson Diekmann are finalizing the menu, and expect the meal to cost around $14.50 per person.  Dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m., with a social time and cash bar at 5:30 p.m.
Catherine reported that our branch has a membership total of 72.  There was a slight discrepancy with figures published by the national office.  Sue Grove will check on this.

Peggy reported that the Women’s History Month event will be held at Austin High School on Wednesday, March 12.  There will be a panel, and awards will be presented to the winners of the Women’s History Month projects.

Discussion continued regarding a Mission Statement for our AAUW branch.  This discussion will continue next month.
The Board is looking for nominations for President/Co-Presidents for the upcoming term.  Catherine Haslag has been nominated for the position of Program Vice President and Nicole Cizik has been nominated for the position of Treasurer.  Catherine Lemons is willing to continue on as the sole Membership Vice-President, when Kathy Kester’s term is completed.

The Library Book Sale will be held May 2, 3 and 4.  Members will soon receive more information and opportunities to sign-up to help with the sale.

Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Marijo and Sue on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The April meeting will be at the Austin Public Library (large meeting room).  The Board will meet at 5:45 p.m. and membership will gather at 6:30 p.m. for social time, with the program beginning at 7:00 p.m. Women’s History Month winners will present their projects.
Catherine Haslag, chemistry instructor at Riverland, reported on a new mentoring program for 3rd and 4th grade students working on science fair projects. She is planning on a November 2014 start for the mentoring program. A motion was made and seconded to support the science mentoring program that would support elementary school students involved in the Science Fair. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for March 11 was a presentation by Sandy Anderson, Community Health and Wellness Coordinator – Mayo Clinic Health System.  Sandy spoke about the “Adverse Childhood Experiences” project of Mower Refreshed.
